SLV LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD MEETING MINUTES – July 19, 2006
ATTENDANCE - Linda Landers, Karen Barton, Cathy Herrera, Michael Paynter, Steven Shabry, Judy Brown-Kuhn, Joe Primeau 

Linda called meeting to order at 7:18pm 

Michael motioned that we approve minutes, Judy seconded. Minutes approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT – The report is on file with the secretary. One thing of note was that a check that was written over a year ago was cashed recently. This was a check written to an umpire.  The board discussed storage costs currently being paid.  We will look at alternatives to paying for storage such as using the High School or Highlands Park. Joe motioned that we approve the Treasurer’s Report, Karen seconded. Report was approved.

ALL STAR RECAP – Michael proposed that we set the day of announcing All Stars to June 14th for the upcoming season. Michael noted that many people knew who were selected to the All Stars (including most of the players) before All Stars were officially announced.  All Stars were selected on Sunday, June 11 this past season. They were not officially announced until June 14 but most of the players already “heard” they were selected.  Cathy Herrera talked about adopting a policy that would encourage All Star selection be partially based on behavior.  Players who demonstrate poor behavior and sportsmanship should not be considered for All Stars no matter how skilled or talented that they are. There was some discussion regarding this. All board members agreed that repeated behavior issues should prohibit a player from being eligible  for All Stars..  

FUNDRAISING UPDATE – Cathy reported that the league made approximately $1500 on All Star T Shirts and Sweatshirts.  Cathy ordered all of the apparel and delivered it at the start of post season play.  She received a well deserved round of applause for her efforts and exceptional organization.

Joe mentioned that a number of parents were not pleased with the 10 year old All Star uniforms.  This will be discussed in the future. One thing of note was that perhaps all of the SLV All Star teams have the same uniforms.  
SJ Giants Tickets – We made approximately $700 and there is still money coming in. Karen gave Linda an additional $90. Cathy made approximately $130.00 on the raffle.  The board felt that this was a good fund raiser for the league. We will try to select a game earlier in the season so that it does not conflict with graduations, end of season parties, etc. 
SNACK BAR UPDATE – Joe commended Steven for doing a fabulous job of improving things from the previous year.  Steven wanted to talk about the potential of the snack bar.  It is a big money maker for the League.  Steven is willing to take on what he can but his business requires him to be gone for a good part of the Little League season. We need someone to run it.  Steven stressed that we need to have someone from Little League put on the bank account.  It was proposed that we have a work day to clean up and repair the snack bar.  Cathy mentioned that we could solicit work from some of the parents such as plumbing, etc.  in lieu of the buyout at registration.  (just a thought)

Ideally we need to have a parent from Pony, Majors and Minors overseeing the snack bar.
Linda will talk to Mark Mullins about the account status.  

ROBERT’S RULES & BYLAWS – Linda wanted the board to be aware that these are the rules we should be following for our meetings.  The board needs to become familiar with these rules.  
WEBSITE – Randy Gordon has been updating the Little League website on a daily basis during post season play.  The board recognized what a fantastic job Randy has done.

POST SEASON SCOREKEEPING – The board also noted Randy Gordon’s energy and efforts in keeping score for the post season play. Randy made sure that there were scorebooks and scorekeepers at every post season game (TOCs and All Stars). If Randy was not able to personally score the post season game, he made sure that there was a capable scorekeeper at each game. He checked the books regularly, keeping statistics, posting the website, etc. GREAT JOB RANDY GORDON!!
PUBLIC MEETING IN SEPTEMBER – The board meeting in September needs to be announced in the Valley Press. We encourage all of those interested to attend.

TREASURER’S POSITION – Judy Brown-Kuhn will not be our treasurer this coming season. Judy nominated Cathy Herrera to replace her for this position.  Karen seconded the nomination and Cathy was unanimously approved.

COPIER – At the end of the meeting Michael noted that we are in need of a new copier.  The copier we have been using is very old and does not function well. The board will look  in to purchasing a new copier.

MEETING AJOURNED AT 8:10. NEXT MEETING IS ON 8/2/2006 AT THE BEN LOMOND FIRE STATION. 
